
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

This year we will be holding our ‘Wear it With Pride Day’ in conjunction with the Sir Stanley Matthews 

Foundation on Friday 17th February. For a £1 donation to the Foundation, the children are allowed to 

wear their favourite football/sports clothes and will receive a special pin badge.  All monies raised 

will go to the charity who support young sports men and women.  In the afternoon is our special    

disco treat so children may also bring money to purchase food and drink treats from the tuck shop.  

As part of the established behaviour policy of the school, children who have been on the red card 5 

times or more will not be able to take part in the treat and will be supervised with work elsewhere in 

school. 

 

Our walk to school         

initiative is now well      

underway and we hope as 

many of you as possible 

will make a special effort 

to walk to school or park 

10 minutes away. It’s all to 

encourage the well-being 

and safety of your children 

so we do hope you’ll give 

it a try when you can and 

help your child earn their        

collectable badges each 

month and make the 

streets around school that 

little bit less congested. 

 

As usual we will be asking children to dress up as their favourite character 

from a book on Thursday 2nd March to celebrate the wonderful world of 

books. Year 3 children will also be visiting the library to take part in a  

special World Book Day event in the afternoon ( separate details to      

follow). However, on Friday 3rd March we are also excited to host local 

author Kate Leake who will spend time in each class reading stories so we 

really will be making every effort to celebrate the joy of reading. All     

children will receive a £1 World Book Day token. 

Since the last newsletter we have been treated to class assemblies by 

Y2 and Y4. Y2 taught us all about the properties of different materials 

through the story of the Three Little Pigs and Y4 treated us to a         

Chinese New Year Celebration (it’s the year of the Rooster, if you didn’t 

know!). Through both assemblies we learned lots of facts but also that 

God’s world is full of wonderful difference and diversity which should 

be celebrated. We also learned about making good and safe choices 

and saying sorry and starting again if we’ve made bad choices too. 

Great messages for us all, so thank you children. 
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!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ tǳƴŎǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ 

Every day in school matters to your child. We all know that attendance and punctuality are very im-

portant.  Research shows that the gap in achievement between those students who miss less than 7.5 

days and those who miss 17.5 to 20 days is massive.  Students in the first category have over three 

times the chance of attaining five or more GCSE’s at grade C or higher. At Primary School this means the 

chances of your son / daughter reaching their potential by the end of their Key Stage and ultimately be-

ing ‘High School ready’ are significantly reduced if attendance falls below 95%, or your child is regular-

ly missing parts of lessons due to lateness. ¢Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǿƘȅ ǘƘŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜŀǎ ŎƭƻǎŜƭȅ ŀƴŘ 

ǳƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅΣ IŀƴƭŜȅ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ Ŧŀƭƭǎ ōŜƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŀǾŜǊŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ǎƛǩƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜȅ ōƻȄ 

ōŜƭƻǿ ŀǎ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ. This needs to improve rapidly so we are aiming for the vast majority of our 

children to be in the green band below and are reviewing the way we currently support and encourage 

families to achieve this. In the meantime, please ensure you make every effort for your child to be in the 

school building by 8:55 a.m. each day and to only miss school if they really are too ill to attend, need to 

stay away after a sickness bug for 48 hour period, or have a medical appointment that cannot be         

rearranged outside of school hours. Thank you to all parents who fully support this approach already as 

you are  giving your child the very best of starts.  

If you need any support in achieving these goals, please do speak to us as by working together we will 

achieve greater success.  
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¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ƴƻ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ с Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ŀ ǿƘƻƭŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ 

95% - 96% 
BE CAREFUL 

8 and 10 days of learning missed across the year 

91% - 94% 
IMPROVEMENT NEEDED ! 

Your child has missed between 12 and 18 days of learning and could be at risk of             
becoming a Persistent Absent Pupil. 

The Education Welfare Officer begins to monitor 

Less than 90% 
PERSISTENT ABSENCE PUPIL 

Your child is now a Persistent Absence Pupil and has missed at least 19 days of learning in  
the school year. 

The education Welfare Officer will be in touch to discuss your child’s attendance and  
required actions. 



 

Our choir had a wonderful time at the Young Voices concert at the Birming-

ham Genting Arena on 31st January. The children and staff were part of a 

choir of over 6000 children who entertained the huge audience brilliantly. 

We were also treated to some world class beat boxing, rock singing and 

street dance which was such a spectacle for the children to be a part of. 

 
As in previous years the whole 
school will be focusing our thoughts 
towards helping others during the 
period of Lent which begins with 
Ash Wednesday on 1st March and 
goes through until Saturday April 

16th.  For Christians this time symbolises the days which 
lead up to Jesus’ crucifixion and subsequent resurrec-
tion when Christ spent 40 days and nights alone in the 
desert. It is a time to think about staying strong in your 
beliefs and a time to help others in need too. Of 
course, it is also widely recognised by people of all 
faiths and none as a time to ‘give something up’  and 
we hope that our whole school community would em-
brace this opportunity to show love to those around us 
at this time in a variety of ways.  This year we will be 
raising money for the charity Breath of Life, a local 
charity supporting people with breathing problems in 
North Staffordshire.  All the children take part in lots of 
fund raising schemes, from raffles to sponsored events, 
making and selling cakes etc, etc.  The ideas get more 
imaginative each year ! 

 

 

 

/ƘŜŎƪ aŀǘŜǎΗ A new free after   

school 8 week Chess Club on  

Wednesdays 3.30-5.00pm for 7 to 

11’s starting Wednesday 8th   

February with a taster session. 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜŘ 

ōȅ ŀƴ ŀŘǳƭǘΦ 

.ƻǳƴŎȅ /ƘǳǊŎƘΗ Every 3rd Sun-

day at St Luke’s.  Informal relaxed 

style of worship with songs, 

games, crafts, family prayers and 

a bouncy castle. 11am-12noon 

followed by a Jacket Potato 

lunch.                                            

 

/ƻƳƛƴƎ {ƻƻƴ ΧΧΧΧΧΦ 

A new weekly Monday morning 

Parent & Toddler playgroup and 

Coffee & Craft groups. 

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 

ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ CǊŀƴƪ aŎDǊŜƎƻǊ ƻƴ 

лтфрномусур 

 

Paralympic Report by  

Maddy-Mae Buxton, Katie Plant and 

Aqeeb Mohamed 

On Wednesday 25th January, some children 

from years 5 and 6 represented our school in 

the Paralympic competition at Haywood High. 

They took part in four different events in-

cluding seated volleyball,  goalball, boccia 

and curlball. These were very hard as they had 

never tried them before.  Katie said, òI really 

enjoyed it and it was fun to try something 

new!ó  Our team were astounding   players 

and lead the school to 3rd place.  We are really 

proud of our players and we would like to say 

a big òwell doneó to our team for taking part 

in the competition. 



 

 

 
 

Mon 13th Feb 6.00pm  Y6 SATS meeting 

Fri 17th Feb     “Wear it with Pride” &     
Treat Day 

 
Wed 1st March        Ash Wednesday 

 
/ƭŀǎǎ !ǎǎŜƳōƭƛŜǎ 

Wed 8th March            Year 5 
Wed 15th March          Year 1 
Wed 22nd March         Year 3 

 

IƻƭƛŘŀȅ ŘŀǘŜǎ 

School closes 3.15pm Fri 17th Feb 2017 

School opens 8.45am Mon 27th Feb 2017 

 

School closes 3.15pm Fri 7th Apr 2017 

School opens 8.45am Mon 24th Apr 2017 

 

 

 

 Keeping 
Smart ! 

Our school takes pride in our uniform as it looks really 

smart and helps give pupils a sense of pride in all they do in 

school. As such it is therefore important that the uniform 

standards do not slip so please can you ensure the           

following: 

¶ The fashion for large bows and flowers on headbands 

is not acceptable for school use. If decorated head-

bands are worn they should preferably be in school 

colours of blue or yellow and small and discrete. 

Small decorated bobbles and clips are of course      

acceptable for tying back hair. 

¶  School shoes should be worn and not boots. If you 

wish your child to wear boots for the journey to 

school for warmth etc, this is fine, but please send 

school shoes to change into. 

 

¶ Small stud earrings only are acceptable and no other 

jewellery apart from basic watches. Jewellery should 

be removed for PE days unless your child can remove 

them independently. 

 Swearing by pupils is not tolerated in school as you would expect. 

Clearly swearing by adults is also unacceptable on school premises.  

However, having stood outside school in the mornings I have heard 

adults bringing children to school using swear words in earshot of 

children. I have no wish to be the ‘swear police’, but would ask for 

your cooperation in ensuring that we all set an example to our children and make the 

school journey a totally swear free event and the school and its surrounding area a 

‘swear free zone’. Thank you. 

 

 

 

Years 3&4 and Years 5&6 took part in football               

tournaments at Power League this week and did us proud. 

Full reports in the next issue! 


